At A Regular Town Board Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 17th day of September, 2007

Roll Call:               George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent:
        Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Also Present:         Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

In the absence of Supervisor Wayne Booth, Councilman Derek N. Benedict, Deputy Supervisor, presided at this meeting.
1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


Vincent J. Doce, a local consultant, led the Pledge.

2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


new 4A.  Presentation by Police Chief Charles Kehoe.


New 14.  TOWN CLERK:  Operation Support Our Troops


Old 14 becomes 15.


Old 15 becomes 16.

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on the agenda.
4A.
PRESENTATION BY POLICE CHIEF CHARLES KEHOE

The Police Chief, Charles Kehoe, presented a badge to Brian Vasquez, who was 


elected as the new Police Chaplain by the Policemen’s Benevolent Association (PBA).


Chief Kehoe was joined by Detective Richard Pretsch, PBA President.
5. 
PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 P.M.): Crossroads Sewer District Extension to Include 


the Lands of Jehovah Witness Circuit Assembly Hall (JWCAH), Inc.


Deputy Supervisor Benedict asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all the postings required by 
law were done for this Hearing. Town Clerk Zarutskie replied that the notice of this 
Hearing was posted in Town Hall since August 31, 2007, advertised in the Sentinel on 
August 31, 2007 and in the Mid Hudson Times on August 29, 2007.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to open this Public Hearing at 7:07 p.m. 
The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this Public Hearing is being held pursuant to 
Article l2 of the Town Law. This was brought about by a petition of the property owner 
for the extension of the Crossroads Sewer District. There is already an outside user 
agreement between the Town and the property owner, who is also the petitioner. They 
are being represented tonight by Kathleen E. Sheridan from the law firm of Drake, 
Loeb, Heller, Kennedy, Gogerty, Gaba & Rodd. Their client has applied to include a 
portion of land that is not currently included in the district. They have worked very 
closely with Mark Taylor to see that all necessary documents were submitted. 
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It is her understanding that the documents submitted were acceptable and have been 
approved by Mr. Taylor. They have made the necessary statutory findings in the proper 
form. They are pleased that the Board has moved ahead with this Public Hearing. 
Attending the meeting with Ms. Sheridan were Richard Eldred from the Jehovah’s 
Witnesses Circuit Assembly, Jeffery Baker, Chairman, Bill Eustance, Consulting 
Engineer and Consultant Vincent Doce. They posted a map of the area for questions.  


Mr. Eldred addressed the Board and said this is an extension of the sewer district for 
the remaining portion of Unity Place until it reaches Little Britain Road. It includes 
the property that is occupied by the Jehovah’s Witnesses Circuit Assembly Hall. The 
two together comprise the extension of the sewer district. The infrastructure is already in 
place and the stubs are already there. 

Deputy Supervisor Benedict opened the meeting up to the public for questions. 


Sandra Kissam, Union Avenue, said as she recalls there was a sewer moratorium and 
this was one of the properties that she believes was allowed to utilize some type of sewer/ 
septic storage tank. She then asked when the storage tank was discontinued. Mr. 
Osborne did not know a date but said it was after the sewer moratorium was lifted. They 
have stopped using the tank and are connected to the sewer system. Ms. Kissam asked if 
there were any other businesses that have connected into the sewer system on Unity Place 
and are there other plans for additional facilities there. She asked how this affects the 
property owner’s financial status and will they contribute financially to this change in 
status. 


Mark Taylor stated that outside users are treated the same by the Town as properties 
within the district in terms of annual charges. Financially there is no difference for the 
property owner between being an outsider user and being served as a property within the 
district. The applicant has installed a sewer main in Unity Place and it has already been 
dedicated. From their perspective that was a cost that they incurred. The sewer main that 
they installed has the ability to serve their property along with other properties. 


Ms. Kissam said that having sewer lines makes it more convenient to develop parcels. Is 
this approval increasing the desirability of those parcels for development? 


Mark Taylor said the sewer main and stubs are already in the ground. Those parcels will 
remain outside the district. Anyone proposing to develop those parcels will be subject to 
a payment of an outside user fee to the Town. The only property that is the subject for 
this particular proceeding is the already developed Jehovah’s Witnesses Circuit Assembly 
Hall, Inc. property.  

Michael O’Brien, Pressler Road, inquired as to when the sewer system will be 
throughout the Town. He asked at what point the Town will accept private sewer plants 
that could connect to the Town. 

Deputy Supervisor Benedict said he didn’t see how this was related to the Crossroads 
Sewer District. 

Mark Taylor said that there are significant costs involved in any extension and in 
particular in regard to an extension to properties that already have improvements on 
them. As much as any other factor, the cost of constructing additional sewers mains is 
one that this Board would have to consider and would also require approval by the New 
York State Department of Audit and Control. There is a cost per linear foot for sewer 
mains. 
With regard to a private sewer main, the Town does not have any prohibition on 
proposing a development that would be served by a private sewer plant. The Town 
discourages private sewer plants because it does have a central municipal sewer system.  

Councilwoman Greene said that many years ago sewerage was suggested town wide. It 
went for a public vote and it was defeated. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to close this Public Hearing at 7:27 p.m.. 
The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of SEQR 
Designation and Determination-Extension of Crossroads Sewer District to include Land 
of Jehovah’s Witnesses Circuit Assembly Hall, Inc. portion of tax lot 97-2-42. The 
motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio,

DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor stated basically this will be an unlisted action. The Town is 
the sole involved agency in this action and in making the documents for this Resolution a 
determination would be made that the action will not have a significant affect on the 
environment. It is primarily an administrative matter for the construction of the 
improvements that have been completed. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution making certain 
determinations following the Public Hearing and approving the extension of the 
Crossroads Sewer District to include Lands of Jehovah’s Witnesses Circuit Assembly 
Hall, Inc. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor stated the determinations are ones that are required by New 
York State Town Law. It will include finding that the petition was signed and 
acknowledged as required by law, that all the property owners approve, all properties 
approved are included within the proposed sewer district and that it is in the public 
interest to grant this resolution.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the order extending the 
Crossroads Sewer District of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by 
Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor stated this is the third order which is to extend the sewer 
district. It will be filed with the Orange County Clerk and the Department of Audit and 
Control. Typically it is the Town’s practice when the improvements are yet to be 
constructed, to hold off on adopting the final order until the improvements are completed 
and dedicated to the Town. In this case that has already been accomplished so this is the 
final step in actually establishing a sewer district extension. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent
6.
CONTINUATION OF PUBLIC HEARINGS:  Lands of Lane & Marcia Demuro


Town Clerk Zarutskie stated this is a continuation of the Public Hearing previously recessed and it is not required by law to repeat all the legal requirements that have been met. 

A.
Drainage District Establishment


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to come out of recess for the Hearing on the drainage district establishment at 7:33 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

 VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent 
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Mr. Taylor stated the petitioner is represented by Brian Brooker, P.E. of Brooker Engineering, who is here tonight. It should be noted that in regard to this hearing the Board had questions with respect to the calculation of the annual costs of the sewer district that were presented in the map plan report. The first question was that one of the detention basins was omitted from the cost calculation. The second is that the annual cost of the insurance was not included. Mr. Brooker has submitted a report for the Board. It essentially states that an additional $500.00 per year is estimated to be incurred as a cost. The annual premium associated with insurance for the facilities of the drainage district was estiminated per Kathy McCarty of William A. Smith, the Town’s insurance agent, as being $815.00 per year. That additional cost would increase the total estimated annual costs to $4,315.00.


Mr. Taylor stated that it was brought to his attention today that the landscaping plan was not yet prepared and approved as part of the preliminary approval granted by the Board. 


Mr. Brooker said the landscape architect requested a planting of each of the basins in addition to the planting that is required by New York State Law under the stormwater regulations. They will enhance the planting to conform to the Planning Board’s desire for the landscaping of those basins and the fence was added to the basins. 

Mr. Taylor said they were advised of the requirement for the driveways to the detention basins. Mr. Brooker said that was correct, those items would be added at the final improvement stage and the Planning Board would oversee them. 


Sandra Kissam, Union Avenue, asked to see a map of the project. Mr. Brooker provided a map.  


Ms. Kissam asked if this project was in litigation. Mr. Taylor said it was. She wanted to know if this litigation is still pending and why these districts are being considered. She asked if there was some issue with regard to the Drury Lane traffic.

Mr. Taylor said this action by the Town Board is not affected by litigation. The applicant has submitted a petition and the Board is considering that petition. 


B.
Consolidated Water District Extension

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to come out of recess for the Hearing on the water district at 7:47 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

 VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent 

Mark Taylor said this Public Hearing is a petition to extend the Consolidated Water District to include the Lands of Lane & Marcia Demuro. As was noted during the Public Hearing process a portion of this property was the subject of a district extension and in 1978 the Board approved a water extension. That approval which included a statement that the final water establishment would not be adopted until the water improvements were installed and dedicated. This has not occurred yet. The petition in front of the Board encompasses the entire property. The issue that was outstanding at the last Public Hearing had to do with a proposed fair share contribution by the property owner to upgrade the water pump that serves this area of the Town. 


Mr. Osborne said the estimated total contribution is $10,000.00 based on 140 lots. If there are fewer lots the amount will be less.  

Brian Brooker, Brooker Engineering, addressed the audience and said this project is for Drury Heights which is located on 17K in the Town of Newburgh. The petition is for seventy two acres. Fifty four of the acres are already in the water district and the other twenty are being proposed for the water district. A water study has been completed by the Town. The improvements that were recommended are included in the plan. They are to extend an eight inch water main down Drury Lane through the sub-division roads to serve the new homes. In addition, there would be a loop which would extend the water main in the Colden Park area to make the firefighting and the water supply in the Colden Park area more robust. 


Deputy Supervisor Benedict asked if there were any questions from the public.


Sandra Kissam, Union Avenue, asked if this hearing was a continuation and when was the original Public Hearing held. 
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Town Clerk Zarutskie stated the first Public Hearing was held on July 23, 2006, it was advertised in the Sentinel on July 6th, the Mid Hudson Times on July 11th and posted in Town Hall from July 6th until the day after the hearing. 


Sandra Kissam asked if any notifications were put in the paper for tonight’s continuation.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said none is required by law. 


Ms. Kissam said she thinks there are a lot of people from Colden Park who would want to be at this meeting. She wants to go on record as stating that there hasn’t been sufficient notice of this meeting. She now recalls that the subject of the legal action had to do with the Town rezoning the area which was part of the zoning plan to lower density. That issue was of great concern to the citizens of Colden Park. She strongly recommends that the Board does not take any action this evening and that the Public Hearing be kept open and make sure that this matter is readvertised, so that residents of Colden Park will be aware of the continuation of the Public Hearing. She thinks to do anything less is not providing a fair opportunity for those who want to attend. Once again, for the record, she wants to state that because there is current litigation, no decision should be made regarding this matter.  


Deputy Supervisor Benedict thanked Ms. Kissam for her insight and stated as memory serves he was present for the first Public Hearing and members of  the Colden Park Homeowners’ Association were present at that first meeting and if memory still serves there were very few comments that night. He asked if there were any more comments. There were none.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to close this Public Hearing regarding Drury Heights/Demuro Drainage District at 7:57 p.m.. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent  


C.
Crossroads Sewer District Extension


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to come out of recess on the Crossroads Sewer District Extension at 7:58 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent  


Mr. Taylor said this Public Hearing pertains to a petition by the same property owners and the same property for an extension of the Crossroads Sewer District in order to serve the property. The petitioner has presented a study report which was entered into the record of the last hearing. It deals with certain upgrades to the facilities presently serving Colden Park, including an upgrade to the sewer pump station at the end of Windwood Drive as well as the replacement of certain sewer mains leading to that pump station. The applicant has told Mr. Brooker he is in agreement to pay a $500.00 per lot contribution to the correction of inflow and infiltration problems in the Colden Park Sewer System. There will be a payment of $4,500.00 per lot, for the outside user fee, in connection with its tie into the Crossroads Sewer District. The Board had raised the issue of an alternative routing of the Sewers down Drury Lane and up 17K. It is Mr. Taylor’s understanding that there is now a consensus among the Board members that the routing through Colden Park is a more preferable alternative than the proposed route involving Drury Lane.  
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Mr. Brooker stated this property is Drury Heights and is located on Drury Lane. This proposal involves gravity sewers provided to the proposed new homes. They will all feed down to a central pump station located at the intersection at Drury Lane. A force main would pump the sewerage up the hill to the Colden Park area. There will be new modern sanitary sewer lines connecting the force main with the existing pump station. They propose to upgrade the sewer pump station to increase the capacity so it can handle the inflow and infiltration (I & I) that is currently a problem in the area. In addition one of the sewer lines will run down Drury Lane.


Deputy Supervisor Benedict asked if the public had any questions. 


Sandra Kissam stated that with a municipal sewer, the lot size can be significantly decreased. If the Town is in court defending the new zoning, why would you want to consider this proposal? Ms. Kissam wanted to make note of the fact that the Town is considering a proposal that would increase density when they are fighting in court to protect their new zoning which decreases density.


There were no other statements from the public.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to close the Public Hearing regarding 


Crossroads Sewer District Extension at 8:06. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent  

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to go into Executive Session at 8:07 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent  


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to come out of executive session at 8:16 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent  


Mark Taylor said this project was subjected to an environmental impact statement and an extensive review process. He has prepared and submitted substantial documentation to the Board with its potential approval of the proposed district establishments of the extension as well as involved agency and SEQR findings for the Board’s consideration. This documentation was delivered to the Board late on Friday and Mr. Taylor suggests that the Board read them over carefully and not to take action on this matter tonight.   

7.
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING:  Proposed Conveyances of Lands of Consolidated Water District


Mr. Taylor said this Public Hearing will involve two proposed conveyances involving the same property owned by the Consolidated Water District. This property is located at 617 Route 32. The Town recently acquired this property for the Consolidated Water District.


The first conveyance will involve a transfer to Orange County for a conservation easement for a portion of the property. The transfer is part of the condition of an Open Space Grant from the County to the Town. The second conveyance involves the proposed sale of the house and approximately 1.65 acres carved out. The Town Board has not identified a water district function that the house serves. The Board’s intention is to list the property as a residential lot that will be sold at market value. This lot is restricted and will only be able to be used as a single family lot. The property has a carved out section that abuts the northern part of the stream which will remain as the Town’s property. Proceeds from the sale of the property will be potentially used for additional open space water shed protection purchases that the Board is considering.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to schedule a Public Hearing for October 15, 2007 at 7:30 p.m. for the proposed conveyances of portions of the property for the Consolidated Water District section 4 block 2 lot 29.5; 717 N.Y.S. Route 32, grant of conservation easement to Orange County; for the sale of house and the sheds on 1.65 acres. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent  
8.
SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING:  Verizon New York Inc. Cable Franchise Agreement

Mark Taylor said Councilman Benedict is recusing himself. The scheduled date for this Public Hearing is October 15, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. This hearing involves the granting of a cable television franchise to Verizon New York, which is already in the process of installing fiber optic cables in the Town. It is Verizon’s desire to provide cable television, telephone and internet service to the Town. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to schedule a Public Hearing for the franchise agreement for cable television service in the Town of Newburgh with Verizon New York Inc. on October 15, 2007 at 7:00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – abstain; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 3 yes, 0 no, 1 abstain, 1 absent  
9.
RECEIVER OF TAXES:  2007 Charge Backs


Mary Lou Venuto, Receiver of Taxes, addressed the Board and gave them a total of the charge backs to the Town of Newburgh for the property year 2007. It is the Board’s decision whether to pay this through a voucher or have it deducted from the Town’s 2007 tax warrant. Ms. Venuto attached a voucher with a list of charge backs that have been received from the County as of September 11, 2007. The voucher has to be signed by three Board members. 

Councilwoman Greene stated this is a customary thing that is done by the Town every year so it does not have an effect on the following year’s budget and taxes. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to sign and submit the voucher in the amount of $31,569.33. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent  

10.
POLICE:  Hiring of Dispatcher


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated September 12, 2007 submitted by Charles Kehoe, Police Chief, to hire Elizabeth A. Donnelly as a full time dispatcher. The proposed hire date is on or about October 4, 2007 with a pay rate of $14.91 per hour per the C.S.E.A. contract. Ms. Donnelly’s appointment will be from the Orange County Civil Service list. This appointment will be subject to a background and fingerprint check from DCJS. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent  
11.
ASSESSOR:  Tax Certiorari Settlement:  C & S Wholesale Grocers

Michael Fogarty, FIAO, Town Assessor, addressed the Board and stated this certiorari case is for C&S Wholesale. The settlement provides for reductions for 2005, 2006 and 2007 settlement on the improved parcel in assessed value. The reduction is $1,000,000.00 with no reduction on the vacant parcel. Based on the appraisal from ESAC, the decreasing equalization rate and the cost of further litigation, Mr. Fogarty is in favor of this settlement. 
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Mr. Taylor submitted a memorandum stating the chart indicates an aggregate refund liability for Town taxes under the settlement that will be approximately $24,810.00 (exclusive of special districts and the fire district) versus a claimed total refund liability of approximately $425,210.25 for the two parcels through 2006 (the 2007 refund claim is not included in the chart but would likely add an additional $53,000.00 claim to that figure). The School District’s refund liability will be substantially more (approximately $180,804.40 using 2006 rates for 2007) but significantly less than the claimed refund liability.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the tax certiorari (2002-2007) C & S Wholesale Grocers file number 800.24. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent  
12.
CODE COMPLIANCE: Road Name (Osage Lane)  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the road name of Osage Lane. This road is section 46 block 2 lot 14, parcel numbers 1 – 10. It is located off of Susan Drive and is in the Balmville Estates subdivision. This road is in the Middle Hope Fire District and its mail will come from the Newburgh Post Office. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said in the future when the Town is naming a new road it should be named after someone in our area who has given their life for Public Service country such as a firefighter, police officer or someone in the military service.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent  

13.
BUILDINGS & GROUNDS:  Award of Bid for Cleaning of Town Hall & Old Town 


Hall


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the bid for the Town of 
Newburgh weekly cleaning of Town Hall and Old Town Hall to Reliable Cleaning 
Service. The bid opening was held on August 3, 2007 at 10:00 a.m. Reliable is located at 
289 North Plank Road, Suite 4, Newburgh, New York 12550. The rate for the 2007 
weekly price was $225.00.

The 2008 weekly price is $233.00 at the option of the Town and the 2009 weekly price 
will be 
$242.00 also at the option of the Town. The motion was seconded by Councilman 
Benedict. 


DISCUSSION Mark Taylor said the Board should consider whether they are going to opt 
to renew the contract at the end of the year.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.


Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent  



                                     
14.
(add on) TOWN CLERK:  Operation Support Our Troops

Town Clerk Andrew J. Zarutskie apologized to the Board for the short notice on this 


item, but he first learned of it late this afternoon.  This project was adopted as an official


project of the Orange-Sullivan Town Clerks’ Association (OSTCA) at their monthly 


meeting on September 12th, but Mr. Zarutskie was absent from that meeting and just 


learned of it today.  The project is being coordinated by a group centered in Monticello, 

with the cooperation of the U.S. Military Academy at West Point.  The project consists


of the general public being encouraged to drop off non-perishable items at Town Halls


throughout Orange and Sullivan Counties.  A list has been provided enumerating some of

the items sought Mr. Zarutskie indicated he would distribute this to the local news media.  Examples are toiletries, personal care items, and non-perishable foods.  The deadline to get these goods to the OSTCA is October 16; they will then be assembled into

“care packages” and shipped to our troops in Iraq and Afghanistan, in time to be received by Veteran’s Day. 
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Mr. Zarutskie is asking for permission for his office to collect these items at Town Hall. Councilman Woolsey asked where the items would be stored until October 16; Mr. Zarutskie indicated space could be found in his office to do so. Councilwoman Greene predicted the project would be a tremendous success, and noted that a portion of the meeting room might have to be used for storage.  She also noted from the material provided by the OSTCA that financial contributions are welcome to help pay for the cost of shipping.  Councilman Piaquadio suggested that the Air National Guard be contacted about the possibility of shipping the items.  Councilwoman Greene noted that a reporter was present from The Sentinel, and encouraged her to publicize the project.
MOTION to approve and support the project known as “Operation Support Our Troops”, sponsored by the Orange-Sullivan Town Clerk’s Association (OSTCA), made by Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.

Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent.
15.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS


Councilwoman Greene thanked our Highway Department for placing a wreath in front of 
Town Hall in memory of everyone including Volunteers, Fireman, EMS workers 
and all 
our Residents who passed away on September 11, 2001. She commended them for 
placing the wreath.


Councilman Benedict said that Judge Clarino also read a document in court that night.   


Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, said his office will be open on Saturday, September 29th 
from 9 a.m. until 1:00 p.m. This is for the benefit for folks that can’t come in during the 
week. At the same time his office is open the Receiver of Taxes office will be open.  
Tony Marino, Orange County Legislator, is also planning to be here.  
16.
PUBLIC COMMENTS   

Michael O’Brien, Pressler Road, addressed Councilman Benedict with the possibility 
of putting the Town Meetings on cable television. Mr. Benedict said he would encourage 
the Board to negotiate that with Verizon and put it in the agreement. As far as Time 
Warner is concerned it would be done in the franchise agreement. Someone from the 
public could also videotape the meetings and bring the tape to Time Warner. They will 
broadcast it on the government access channel. The challenge is you do not know the 
time it will be aired.

Mr. O’Brien further complained that the schedule of the Town Board meetings is not 
publicized. 

Mr. Zarutskie stated the schedule for public meetings is adopted at the first meeting in 
January. It is advertised in the Sentinel and the Mid Hudson Times every year. It is posted 
out in the lobby of Town Hall throughout the year and it is also on the Town’s website.

Mr. Zarutskie stated that no Town Board Meeting is ever held in secret. All are well 
publicized. Mr. Zarutskie handed Mr. O’Brien the printed 2007 schedule. Mr. O’Brien 
complained that it does not include Audit/Workshop Meetings. Mr. Zarutskie pointed to 
where they were on the schedule.

Councilman Piaquadio said the best way to view the minutes is the Town’s web site, 
www.townofnewburgh.org. All of the minutes and agendas for the Town Meetings and  
Workshops are on there.    

Councilwoman Greene said not everyone has access to the web site and when she ran 
for Town Board two years ago one of the things she wanted to see is televised meetings. 
 

Michael O’Brien said there was an article in the Times Herald Record in regard to the 
six unlicensed massage therapists that were arrested. He wanted to know why the Town 
wasn’t aware that they weren’t licensed. 


Councilman Piaquadio said the licensing is done by the State. 
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Zack Robinson, Meadow Winds, said he was told all the roads in Meadow Winds are 
private roads and the police are not obligated to patrol them. He would like a police 
presence in that area. He asked for the Board’s opinion.


Mark Taylor said there was a policy determination that the Board made in conjunction 
with the Police Chief with respect to whether the Town was going to enforce traffic 
regulations in the condominium portion of  a development. As Mr. Taylor understands it,
the policy of the Town is not to enforce traffic regulations on private roads even though 
there is the opportunity under state law to do so in condominiums. With respect to the 
police presence and patrolling for criminal activity, he is not aware of any policy 
determination on that issue. 

Deputy Supervisor Benedict said they could certainly let Chief Kehoe and Deputy Chief 
Mahoney know that Mr. Robinson came and to see if they will send a car up to Meadow 
Winds. 

Richard Quinn, Meadow Winds, has e mailed two complaints on July 10th and followed 
up by calling Mr. Canfield on September 5th, regarding code compliance in his home. He 
has not received a response. 


Deputy Supervisor Benedict said when sending e mails to department heads, it is a good 
idea to cc them to the Board members. 


Ann Fisher, Balmville, said she has information that she wants to share with the 
Supervisor and wanted to know how to go about it. 

Deputy Supervisor Benedict said to call his office and they would be happy to set up an 
appointment for her to come to talk to Supervisor Booth. 

ADJOURNMENT 
MOTION to adjourn was made at 9:09 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent.

Motion approved, 4 yes, 0 no, 1 absent. 
Meeting adjourned at 9:09 p.m.                                                                          

Respectfully submitted,
_________________________________

____________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
